
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 
18 January 2024 

Debra Dunn 
Kings River Water Quality Coalition 
4886 East Jensen Ave 
Fresno, CA 93725 

APPROVAL OF 2024 SURFACE WATER MONITORING PLAN UPDATE – KINGS 
RIVER WATER QUALITY COALITION 

Thank you for your 30 October 2023 submission of the Surface Water Monitoring Plan 
(SWMP) Update within the Kings River Water Quality Coalition area, as required by 
Waste Discharge Requirements General Order R5-2013-0120-09 (General Order). 

I am approving the update to the SWMP to remove total Kjeldahl nitrogen (TKN), total 
phosphorus, and fecal coliform from the list of monitored analytes, as these monitoring 
constituents are not required to be monitored under the General Order. Additionally, the 
change of laboratory analytical method for Escherichia coli (E. coli) from SM 9221 to SM 
9223 is approved.  

If you have any further questions regarding this letter, please contact Mathew Jian at 
(559) 445-5567 or by email at Mathew.Jian@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 

For Patrick Pulupa 
Executive Officer 
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